# Nocall Newsletter

# Northern California Association of Law Libraries A Chapter of the American Association of Law Libraries

Volume 1

MARCH-APRIL 1981

Number 3

## URGENT: DON'T FORGET THE FIRST ANNUAL MEETING

NOCALL needs those who haven't sent their \$40.00 in for our first annual meeting and the deadline is near, Thursday April 30th, so please make your reservation now and guarantee that we will have a first annual meeting. Your support will be greatly appreciated and well worth it.

Mail to: Marian Spittler

McGeorge School of Law Library

University of the Pacific

3252 Fifth Avenue Sacramento, CA 95817

Thankyou for your support and see you in Napa Friday May 15th at 6:30P.M. for the cocktail reception.

Iris Wildman V.P./President Elect NOCALL

RIDE SHARING TO ANNUAL MEETING IN NAPA

Anyone needing a ride to the annual meeting in Napa may contact:

Lynn Lundstrom Bancroft, Avery & McAlister (415) 788-8855

#### **ELECTION STATISTICS**

In the election for NOCALL Officers for 1981-82 a full 84% of the membership of NOCALL voted. This shows there is a great amount of support for NOCALL throughout our membership area. Thankyou.

Martha Mille Secretary

# NOCALL OFFICERS 1980-81

President
Diane Wallis Huijgen
Bancroft, Avery & McAlister
(415) 788-8855, ext. 303

Vice President/President Elect Iris Wildman Stanford University Law Library (415) 497-2477

Executive Committee Member at Large Murial Hoppes California State Law Library (916) 445-8833 Secretary
Martha Mille
Heafey Law Library
University of Santa Clara
(408) 984-4451

Treasurer
Nancy Warnke
U.S. District Court Library
(415) 556-7979

### REPORT OF THE TREASURER

NOCALL currently has a membership of 125. Thankyou all for paying your dues. That money goes to such good causes as the newsletter, meeting announcements and to provide you with educational programs.

ments, and to provide you with educational programs.

1980-81 fiscal year for NOCALL ends May 31, 1981. Annual dues for 1981-82 are payable on June 1, 1981. Members whose dues are not paid by September 1, 1981 will be suspended from membership, but may be reinstated upon payment in full of current dues. Additional information regarding payment of dues will be published in a future issue of the newsletter.

# Receipts

	Balance on hand February 13, 1981       \$1345.48         Member's Dues       180.00         March 20th Luncheon       680.00         Donation to Annual Meeting by Wm. F. Hein & Company       100.00         Refund from printing of Institute brochures       5.32         Total receipts and balance brought forward       \$1972.41	
Disbursements		
	Check printing charge for NOCALL  Newsletter printing & postage	
	Balance on hand April 22, 1981	

Respectfully submitted, Nancy Warnke, Treasurer

#### NOCALL NEWS

# March 20th Luncheon in Sacramento

The Sacramento meeting and luncheon was a great success and the following individuals should be thanked, as they were responsible for the planning and coordination of this event. Our thanks to: Joyce Warshaw, Liza Nicholson, Joanne Block and Muriel Hoppes.

The Sacramento meeting and speaker was taped and anyone interested in borrowing this tape should contact:

Donna Martinez Brobeck, Phleger & Harrison (415) 442-1056

#### STATE LIBRARY INFO

The following is from Gary Strong, State Librarian, on what has been done about the 1980 Master Plan Draft Goals for Libraries.

On March 6, 1981 the Steering Committee met with representatives of a wide range of library organizations and unanimously agreed to move forward in Working Groups to develop nine currently identified areas for <u>Library Directions for the '80s-a Master Plan for California Libraries</u>. The next phase will build on the excellent comments received in response to the draft goals issued in October, 1980. The Master Plan Steering Committee, meeting at the State Library, decided to seek volunteers to work on a preliminary draft of the Master Plan to be issued for discussion in August, 1981, and to solicit ideas for it.

The August 1981 draft of the Plan will be prepared by Working Groups comprised of both volunteers and Steering Committee members. Each Working Group will focus on one of the nine topical areas, including last October's seven proposed areas of Awareness, Access, Users, Services, Personnel, Support, and Cooperation, and two new areas responsive to the library community's suggestions, Research and a General area to work on the Plan's format and style and on the Master Plan process itself. The Groups will revise the draft goals in light of the many helpful comments received, and develop action-oriented objectives to work toward those goals. The first part of this stage will be completion of the draft for August 1981 dissemination, and the second part will be additional work and revision in time for the next draft to be issued in late November 1981.

Volunteers for the Working Groups should write State Librarian, Gary E. Strong, at P.O. Box 2037, Sacramento, CA 95809.

Gary E. Strong State Librarian

# NEW PUBLICATIONS

From Government Research, <u>CALIFORNIA IN PRINT</u>. This newsletter gives the latest reports and studies released by the California State Legislature in addition to executive and judicial agency documents received by the Legislature. Every document listed has the right individual or office already pinpointed for you to contact. The subscription price is \$38 per

**B** 

8

# New publications continued-

year. They also have a flow chart of the California State Budget Process. This illustrated flow chart follows the process from when budget instructions are issued by the Department of Finance to the State Legislature considering overriding any vetoes the Governor has Made. Single copies of this copyrighted flow chart can be obtained for \$3 plus 6% California sales tax. For more information Contact:

Government Research 815 North La Brea Avenue Suite 197 Inglewood, CA 90302

#### PLACEMENT NEWS

# ASSISTANT CATALOG LIBRARIAN

Univ. of the Pacific, McGeorge School of Law Library.

Requirements: M.L.S., knowledge of AACR2 and RLIN, experience in technical processing and cataloging, preferably in a law library.

Duties: Perform original and copy cataloging, assist head cataloger with supervision of 3 full-time, support, and student personnel.

Salary: Commensurate with experience and qualifications.

Contact: Alice J. Murray or Lei Seeger

University of the Pacific

McGeorge School of Law Library

3252 Fifth Ave.

Sacramento, CA 95817

#### ASSISTANT LIBRARIAN

Brobeck, Phleger & Harrison, San Francisco.

(916) 739-7131

Requirements: M.L.S. from an accredited library school with law library

experience or technical services experience, required.

Duties: Cataloging and classification, supervision of processing, reference

service, and preparing bibliographies upon request.

Salary: Negotiable.

Available: Immediately.
Contact: Alice McKenzie

Brobeck, Phleger & Harrison Spear St. Tower One Market Plaza

San Francisco, CA 94105

(415) 442-1054

#### ASSISTANT LIBRARIAN

National Judicial College, Reno, Neveda.

Requirements: M.L.S. with substantial law library experience and technical services background.

<u>Duties:</u> Assist current Librarian in all phases of library operations and assume <u>librarians</u> position when he leaves.

Salary: \$18,000-\$22,000 Available: Immediately. Contact: Blair Kauffman

National Judicial College University of Neveda Reno, Neveda 89557

SIVES

#### NEW MEMBERS TO NOCALL---WELCOME

NOCALL wishes to welcome and acknowledge the following new members:

J.M. Jacobstein, Stanford University Law Library

Ann Hunkeler, Golden Gate University Law Library

William F. Wheatley, Matthew-Bender

Lynn Brazil, Pettit & Martin

Valerie Baadh; Sally Wies and Kathy Farrell, Professional Library Associates

Lois C. Ross, California State Library; Government Publication Section

Joan Robin, Broad, Khourie & Schulz

Thankyou all for your support in joining NOCALL.

#### EDITORS' COMMENTS

I wish to thank, on behalf of all the membership of NOCALL, the William F. Hein and Company for their generous donation of \$100.00 to our first annual meeting in Napa. Thankyou again!

If anyone would like to share some news that all the membership might benefit from please let me know so it can go into the newsletter. Contact me at: Santa Clara County Law Library; 191 North First St.; San Jose, CA 95113; (408) 299-3567. The deadline for inclusion into the next newsletter will be June 8, 1981.

I want to thank all the membership for their contributions and comments on the newsletter, I hope to see you all in Napa, PLEASE DON'T FORGET TO REGISTER!!!

David L. Bridgman Editor





Mary Hood
Heafey Law Library
University of Santa Clara
Santa Clara, CA 95053

Q